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Department and Division Name Change - The Interpretation 
Bylaw, 2021 
 
ISSUE 
This report submits Bylaw No. 9748, The Interpretation Bylaw, 2021 (the “Bylaw”) for 
City Council’s consideration.  The Bylaw implements City Council’s direction to prepare 
a bylaw to address the change in Department and Division terminology. 
 

RECOMMENDATION 
That City Council consider Bylaw No. 9748, The Interpretation Bylaw, 2021. 

 
BACKGROUND 
At its January 25, 2021 Regular Business Meeting, City Council considered the report of 
the Chief Strategy and Transformation Officer dated January 11, 2021 and resolved: 
 

That the City Solicitor be requested to prepare an Interpretation Bylaw to address 
the change in Department/Division terminology. 

 
DISCUSSION/ANALYSIS 
In accordance with City Council’s instruction, we are pleased to submit Bylaw No. 9748, 
The Interpretation Bylaw, 2021 for City Council’s consideration.  
 
APPENDIX 
1. Proposed Bylaw No. 9748, The Interpretation Bylaw, 2021.  

 
Report Approval 
Written by:  Reché McKeague, Solicitor 
Approved by:  Cindy Yelland, City Solicitor 
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